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TIME: 7:30 P.M. 

CENTERVILLE CITY COUNCIL 
WORK SESSION MEETING 

OCTOBER 13, 1986 

PLACE: Centerville Municipal Building, caucus Room 

PRESENT: Mayor Shirley Heintz 
Deputy-Mayor Brooks Compton 
Councilmembers Charles Taylor 

James Singer 
Bernard Samples 
J. V. Stone 

Clerk of Council Marilyn McLaughlin 
City Manager Darryl Kenning 
Administrative Assistant Stephen King 
Chief of Police William Lickert 

Mr. Forest Swift, Executive Director of RTA, was present to 
review with Council the current bus transportation system, what 
to expect in 1987 and what is projected for the year 2,000. He 
solicits comments to the following questions: 

1. What usage should be required to establish a route? 
2. What farebox receipt ratio should be maintained? 
3. Should service be provided with few service providers? 

Police Chief Lickert explained to Council the fact that if 
an interstate traverses through a Municipality, that Municipality 
is responsible for traffic control on that portion within the 
corporation limits. However, the Municipality may request that 
traffic be controlled by the State Patrol. He defined the 
portion of I-675 within Centerville to be approximately 2 1/2 to 
3 miles in length. He outlined pros and cons with the 
Centerville Police Department providing traffic control on I-675: 

Cons - officers will be exposed to increased speed, traffic 
accidents different from that which they are 
accustomed which will require longer investigations, 
and high speed chases. 

Pros - the city can determine traffic policies and how they 
can be controlled, reduced response time, and in 
emergency situations there will be no question who is 
responsible for service. 

Chief Lickert indicated his preference with Centerville assuming 
traffic control on I-675. Mr. Taylor suggested that information 
be obtained to determine what neighboring Municipalities are 
doing in the same situation as Centerville. Mr. Kenning will 
obtain this information and report to Council at a future Council 
Work Session Meeting. 

Signage at the entrance into Bethany Lutheran Village was 
briefly discussed by Council. The majority of Council concurred 
that this matter be resolved by the City Manager. 
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Mrs. McLaughlin distributed to Council an investigation 

report concerning the Application for the transfer of a D5 and D6 
Liquor Permit from Centerville Club Inc. to Far Oaks Enterprises 
Inc., DBA Centerville Club, 6290 Far Hills Avenue . Council 
indicated no objection to the transfer of said Permit. 

Mrs. McLaughlin distributed to Council an investigation 
report concerning the Application for the transfer of a Dl, D2 
and D6 Liquor Permit from Vi X & Binh T Quach & Ruth I Wells & 
Lynn Y S & Lizbie GS Lin to North China Inc., DBA Dragon Palace, 
6090 Far Hills Avenue. Council indicated no objection to the 
transfer of this Permit as requested. 

~~~Q._Q___ ..__ 
Marilyn J. McLaughli~ ____,, 
Clerk of Council 


